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The federal Home and Community-Based Services (HCBS) settings rule in 42 CFR 441.301 requires 
that support plans be written in a manner that is accessible to individuals with disabilities and those 
who are not proficient in English.  
 
For more information on Person-Centered Support Planning, please refer to the Person Centered 
Support Plan Manual on the APD website at apdcares.org.  
 
Waiver Support Coordinators (WSCs) and Consumer Directed Care Plus (CDC+) Consultants who 
need assistance in the translation of support plans for clients may contact 
supportplantranslation@apdcares.org. 
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